April 25, 2023

San Jose City Council
200 E Santa Clara St.
San Jose, CA 95113

RE: Item 8.4, 4/25/23, City-Led Engagement Process for Pleasant Hills Golf Course
Dear Mayor Mahan and City Council,

The undersigned organizations support the Planning Department’s staff
recommendation for the City Council to “accept the staff report on the scope, outreach

approach, schedule, and budget for a proposed City-led outreach process for the
possible redevelopment of the Pleasant Hills Golf Course property.”

This 115-acre site, zoned for Private Recreation and Open Space, represents a rare
and perhaps unprecedented opportunity for the City. Planning for development of this
site merits a community engagement process reflective of the size and magnitude of the
opportunity — a process that would allow residents to comment on potential uses such
as urban open space, housing, and mixed use development without filtering by a
particular organization’s priorities. A key step toward maximizing the opportunity is
therefore for the City’s Planning Department to provide management, direction and
oversight over the community engagement process since the Department would
consider and prioritize the holistic and comprehensive needs of the city, the local region,
and the community.

We support the Planning Department recommendation and we urge you to do the same
for the benefit of the city, the local region, and the community.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.
Sincerely,

Juan Estrada, Advocacy Associate Manager

Green Foothills

Pat Waite, President
District 8 Community Roundtable


https://sanjose.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=11896562&GUID=5B31AB51-60A5-444D-8339-599B489D2D1D
https://sanjose.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=11896562&GUID=5B31AB51-60A5-444D-8339-599B489D2D1D

Poncho Guevara, Executive Director
Sacred Heart Community Service

District 5 United
Pala Rancho Cabana Club HOA
Mount Pleasant Neighborhood Association Board

Danny Garza, President
Plata Arroyo Neighborhood Association and Gateway East N.A.C.

Shani Kleinhaus, Environmental Advocate
Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society

James Eggers, Director
Sierra Club, Loma Prieta Chapter

Dr. Lawrence Ames, Chair
District 6 Neighborhood Leaders Group

Deb Kramer, Executive Director
Keep Coyote Creek Beautiful

Ernesto Barajas, President
Cassell Neighborhood Association

Guadalupe Gonzalez

Chair, Board of Directors SNI Mayfair NAC
President, Mayfair Neighborhood Association
Manager, Mayfair Community Gardens

Sandy Flores, President
Capitol Park Goss Dobern Neighborhood Association

Gabriel Hernandez, Director
Si Se Puede Collective

Maritza Maldonado, Executive Director
Amigos de Guadalupe



Cayce Hill, Executive Director
Veggielution

Regina Williams, Executive Director
SV@Home

Saul Ramos, Co-Executive Director
SOMOS Mayfair



